McKenzie PPG Meeting

Tuesday 8th January 2019

   12.30pm

	No
	Agenda Item
	

	1.
	Introduction and Welcome
	

	2.
	Apologies
	Ann Heppenstall, DC
Resignation: VR 



	3.
	Minutes from previous meeting
	Dr Parker apologised for not being present at the last meeting. 
· Movement of patients 
With effect from Monday 7th January patients registered with McKenzie Group Practice are now able to be offered appointments at any of the 5 sites. Dr Parker said he hopes this will benefit patients with increased appointment capacity and continuity of care. He went on to explain that Wynyard and Hartfields open at 8am, whereas McKenzie, Throston and Victoria open at 8.30am. For this reason Wynyard and Hartfields will only offer appointments at those two sites up until 8.30am. All sites will close at 6pm.  EH asked if contact numbers for all sites will be shared with all patients. Dr Parker said no as each site will have access to all appointments, the computer systems have not merged but a fix has been found so all staff can access the same information. 
JR asked if GPs have set days at each site. Dr Parker explained that GPs are beginning to be assigned to particular sites to help with continuity of care but patients can now access all sites. 
GL asked if practices were open on a Saturday for appointments – practices are closed but appointments are available through the Extended Access programme. Appointments for this service can be booked by contacting the GP practice or by phoning 111. Late evening appointments also available. GL asked if possible to get a contact number to phone the Extended Access directly but explained this was not something that was available. 

CB asked if in future there was possibility of all sites opening at 8am and maybe closing at 5.30pm so as not to use more resources. Dr Parker explained he believed 6pm was the right time for all surgeries to close but was aware NHS England are currently conducting some investigations regarding practice opening hours across the country as there is a lot of variability with some practices still closing for ½ day each week, lunchtimes, etc. 

· Annual Bloods
A new Data Team has now been established and is based at Victoria Medical Centre. The team consists of 3 members of staff who are responsible for a range of data tasks including coding hospital letters, adding recalls, etc. Dr Parker explained that efficiencies had been made by having a centralised team. 

The team will be working with clinicians and adding appropriate recalls to patient records for bloods, BP, etc. 

· Violent Patient Scheme The Violent Patient Scheme has been renamed and is now known as the Special Allocation Service. The service commenced at Wynyard Road on Monday 7th January following several meetings with NHS England and the CCG. There are 8 people listed on the SAS register. Dr Parker explained that NHS England and the CCG had agreed the practice could close when SAS in progress. For this reason appointments will only be given to patients registered on SAS between 5 & 6pm when no other services use the building. The building will be closed to other patients and a note will be put up on the door regarding access at that time. A security guard has also been employed. 

RT asked if there would be someone in the room with the GP at the time the patient is being seen.  Dr Parker replied No but a security guard will be on site and nearby. 

CB said a lot of patients suffer with mental health problems and this is a good provision for a practice to have in place. 

· Flu Clinics Flu vaccines are still available. GL said he had read an article in Saga magazine regarding different vaccinations and patient choice. Dr Parker explained that patients do not have a choice which vaccine they receive as NHS England make the decision as to which will be used in England. There are 3 vaccines currently available: Fluenz (for children and specified groups of patients), Under 65 vaccine and Over 65 vaccine. 

Dr Parker explained patients in nursing homes are prioritised as more risk of the spread. GJ asked if patients in care homes / nursing homes are forced to have the vaccine or if they have a choice. Dr Parker advised that patients are encouraged to have the vaccine but some patients do refuse.   

· Seating in waiting area Dr Parker explained that patients were happy with the current positioning of seats in the waiting area after a survey was done. CB said he was interested to know how the survey was carried out as if people were being asked on attendance most would agree it was ‘Okay how it was’. A few members of the group felt that rows were much better than sitting facing other patients as people go to the Doctors because they are ill not to be social. CB felt it was important to try and build a community feel. 

· Self-Check In A sign is now displayed near to the self-check in desk which has helped increase patient use. 


	4.
	Patient Group Practice Requirements
	Review of complaints and comments made:

1 complaint regarding medication

1 regarding completion of a form

1 comment regarding grab rails and toilet seat in Throston Medical Centre –addressed and actioned. 



	5.
	Surgery Updates
	· New Partner

Dr Bhavik Goswami joined the practice initially as a salaried GP but he is now a GP Partner. 
· Nursing Team
· Bobby has now retired and left the practice in December. 

· Sharon has reduced her hours. 

· Faye wants to develop further skills and will be moving into a trainee nurse practitioner role as of April. 

· Vikki, Nurse Practitioner, will be leaving at the end of March. This is due to the amount of travel she currently does to and from work. She is moving to another practice closer to home. 
· E-Consult
Dr Parker explained that staff had now received their training and E-Consult was now up and running with great success. E-Consult can be accessed via the practice website; there is a video tutorial available although the step by step instructions are easy to follow. He explained that approximately 20-30 requests per day were being received and responded to within a 48hr period. The requests received include repeat sick notes, UTI problems, advice for ongoing conditions, etc. 7-8 practices in the Tees area went live with the programme on the same date but McKenzie Group had the highest uptake. Patient surveys have also been excellent with majority of patients rating ‘extremely satisfied’ with the service.  Dr Parker encouraged the patient group to use this in the future if required and recommend this service to other patients as another way of accessing the practice. 

GJ asked if it was just Dr Kishore doing this as previous minutes said he was receiving training. Dr Parker explained all clinicians and admin staff had received the necessary training. 

RT asked if this was being advertised as he was not aware of this. Emily explained there are leaflets and posters displayed in waiting areas and it is on homepage of practice websites. JR had picked up a leaflet in reception. 

CB thought this was a great idea and believes technology and AI are the way forward with helping the NHS. 

	6.
	AOB
	· EH asked if there are plans to bring the ‘Press 5’ for recall facility back. Dr Parker said no as this would cause more issues with the phone lines and there could be lots of people pressing 5 at the same time.  
· JR said thank you for the higher seats at McKenzie House. 

· CB would like to thank the admin team for the quick completion of insurance forms which were submitted to the practice. He was informed it could take some time as not NHS work but received reply very quickly. Dr Parker explained a new process had been put in place which was dramatically reducing the amount of time patients were waiting for forms to be completed. 

· Shingles injection – GL asked if there was a process/policy for patients who receive shingles vaccine. Dr Parker explained there are specified age ranges regarding vaccine eligibility. Emily explained that there is currently a catch up programme in place and patients who turn 70 & 78 years old are being contacted by the practice inviting them to attend for the vaccination. GL asked Emily to check if he is eligible. 

· COPD Group – Specialist Respiratory Nurse, Dorothy Wood, is setting up a COPD support group. 
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